Capital District Transportation Authority 

Planning and Stakeholder Relations Committee 
Meeting Minutes – April 20, 2017 at Noon at the 110 Watervliet Avenue Office
In Attendance:  Norm Miller (Chair), Denise Figueroa, Corey Bixby, Mark Schaeffer, Carm Basile (CEO), 
Mike Collins, (CSL), Chris Desany, Amanda Avery, Rick Vines, Jaime Watson, Sarah Matrose, Fred Gilliam, Mark Wos, Lance Zarcone, Phil Parella, Jonathan Scherzer, Lauren Bailey, Erika Reilly, Kathy Colbert

Meeting Purpose

This was the regular monthly meeting of the Planning Committee.  

Consent Agenda Items

None
Administrative Discussion Items

Navigator Status Report - Jonathan Scherzer

Jonathan provided the Committee with an update on Navigator.  We now have more than 6,000 cards in the marketplace.

Our Navigator sales network has expanded to 20 locations.  New sites include Troy Music Hall and Troy Public Library.

Looking ahead, online Swiper & Magnetic Sales transition will begin next week, and our Mobile Payment pilot will begin this summer.

Social Media Overview - Jaime Watson

Jaime Watson gave an update on how we use Social Media.  The tools we use include Facebook, Twitter, Instagram, You-Tube and LinkedIn.  

Facebook and Twitter are the most popular forms of social media communication.

Each platform has a different tone and integration goals; we can engage customers, provide timely information and responses; and we have recently begun using social media as an advertising platform.

Bike Share Status – Jonathan Scherzer

Jonathan provided an update on Bike Share.  Staff has been working with CDPHP, our title sponsor on upcoming promotions.  

The public is currently voting on where to place bike rack locations.

Information sessions have been held throughout the region, and we expect to have 20 bike rack stations in place this summer along with 160 bikes. 

We just received great news that we were awarded a $2 million CMAQ grant that will help fund the program for the next couple of years.  

Social media accounts will go live in May, and bicycles will arrive this summer.  The anticipated launch date is late July/early August.  

For the Good of the Order

None
Action Items

None

Adjournment and Next Meeting

The next meeting of the Committee will be at noon on Thursday, May 25, 2017 at 110 Watervliet Avenue.

Respectfully submitted by Michael P. Collins: 

_______________________________________
